December School Board Meeting
December 13th, 2021


The Wheeler Central Board of Education regular meeting was held on December 13th, 2021. Chairman Patrick called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. She pointed out the location of the Open Meetings Poster. Members present were: Patrick, Kasselder, Freouf, Swick, Wright, Derner, Olson and recording secretary Wagner. Absent: None. Others present were Trina Pelster, Kimmie Reed. Freouf made the motion to accept the November minutes and December consent agenda excluding the Nebraka Central Equipment claim, Swick seconded. Roll call vote: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye. 
Patrick opened the meeting by welcoming visitors. 
7-12 Principal report by Mr. Olson. Mr. Olson made the note that homecoming events went well.  As we are nearing the end of the first semester students are working on finishing up work and teachers are following up with student’s on the Down’s List about missing sports practices.  It was noted that there needed to be more communication between the student’s that need to make up time and/or work and the coaches, AD’s and bus drivers. It was noted that the Christmas program will be taking place this upcoming Friday.  Mr. Olson was happy to report that Friday morning group pledge had resumed with the K-6 grades.  It was reported that the third grade had good success with cookie sales with the help of the FFA, the class will be taking their proceeds and purchasing gifts for those in need.  Kimmie Reed reported to the board about a visit to the student body from local falcon hunter, Ralph Rogers. It was also noted that the 7-12 grades attended an assembly in Elgin last week.  In closing, Mr. Olson reported that he spoke with FEMA about a program to cover the school’s buildings in the event of large natural disaster.
Maintenance Report by Mr. Olson.  Mr. Olson reported that the company out of Kearney would be coming out to handle maintenance on the boiler system.  It was noted that Rudy provided a list to the board that were needed for completion on the garden-level facility by Nordhues Construction to complete that project.  It was also reported that windows should be coming in soon for the superintendent’s house.  Additionally, painting bids had been received for the house and flooring has been ordered.
Transportation Report by Trina Pelster. Trina reported that new surveillance cameras have been installed in the buses and are working very well.  It was noted that regular maintenance will be done on all buses over the holiday break.  There was note that transportion routes will need to be rearranged to accommodate new students.  It was reported that the district is still in need of an additional route driver.  Dennis Derner had a question on van capacity and limits.  
Accept the resignation of business manager.  Derner made the motion to accept Bethany Wagner’s resignation as business manager, Wright seconded.  Roll call: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye.
Bus contract action.  Freouf made the motion to accept the Central Nebraska Equipment and Wells Fargo transportation contracts as presented, which includes further clarification and coverage of warranty for leased vehicles with Central NE Equipment and that Wheeler Central will guarantee Wells Fargo favorable tax benefits associated with e the lease. Derner seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye.
Review and update on ESSER III fund use.  Mr. Olson reported that the fire marshal had been out to complete inspection and provide clearance on the proposed plans for the shop area.  Additionally, it has been confirmed that with recent updates with Loup Valley Power to the school grounds there will be no further updates necessary to provide sufficient power to the new shop addition.  Mr. Olson will continue to provide updates on the project.	
Wright provided an update to the board on the details of the negotiated agreement between the WCEA and the board.  Freouf made the motion to accept the proposed 2-year contracted negotiations and pay ($36,400 for the 2022-23 year, $37,200 for the 2023-24 year; sick leave reimbursement; long-term disability; in-house sub pay), Derner seconded.  Roll call: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye.
At this time Jay Wolf, Steve ,Marilyn Mignery, and Zac Wright joined the meeting.  There was discussion on the development and updates with the Nebraska Community Foundation, Wheeler County Foundation and Cedar River Rascals Daycare.  
Sale of used bus with possible replacement.  Mr. Olson reported that with no sealed bids received on the used bus that the next option may be to swap it out for a newer bus.
Request of local substitute certificate for Zane Patick, Brenden Pelster and Kaylee Martinsen.  Swick made the motion to accept the local sub requests, Kasselder seconded. Roll call: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye.  
Change in school lunch milk vendor.  The school’s current milk supplier has had to adjust their routes and the district will no longer be within their coverage area.  As more information from other suppliers is provided Mr. Olson will provide updates.
FFA/Student Council request for food drive early dismissal.  As with prior years the FFA and student council are requesting an early dismissal of Monday, December 20th rather than Tuesday, December 21st if their food drive goal of 500 food items is met.  Kasselder made the motion to accept the request, Wright seconded. Roll call vote: Patrick aye, Wright aye, Kasselder aye, Derner aye, Freouf aye, Swick aye.
Board members held discussion on next month’s meeting.  There was agreement to move the time of the meeting from 7 pm to 5 pm.
Derner made the motion to adjourn, Swick seconded. All in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m. Next regular meeting will be January 10th at 5:00 p.m.
